
Our Place to Grow and Learn together
Ko tātou kura, kia tipu, kia ako ngātahi

TERM 3
Week 1 - Jul 22-26

Jul 24 - WGHS visit Y8 Girls
Jul 25 - WBHS visit Y8 Boys

& 3-Way Conferences - 1st round

Week 2 - Jul 29-Aug2
Jul 30 - 100 days of School!

Jul 31 - 3-Way Conferences - 2nd round
& Early finish for classes 12.30PM

& WGHS Open Evening

Week 3 - Aug 5-9
Aug 6 - Mathex 2024

& Board Meeting 6PM
Aug 7 - Karearea Mud Run

Aug 8 - WBHS Open Evening

Term 2 - Week 10 - July 5, 2024
Kia ora e te whānau, 

Whangārei Heads School Newsletter

Coming Events:
Thank you to all those whanau who participated in our Matariki /
Kaitiakitanga Day last week.  Whether you came to watch the
waiata, or provided shared kai, or helped with Matariki activities or
some of the mahi around the school we really appreciate your
support.  It was a really lovely day, with a great family atmosphere.  I
loved seeing the children working alongside adult volunteers to care
for our school environment. 

Thanks to the amazing staff at Whangarei Heads School who have
been working behind the scenes to capture mid year assessments,
and complete the report writing process.  Children’s reports will
have come out on Wednesday.  We will hold 3 Way Conferences in
Week 1 and 2 of next term. See the information later in this
newsletter and book your slot.  This is an important chance to meet
with your child and your child’s teacher to talk about learning, what
has been achieved this half year, and set some clear goals for the
next two terms. 

We are making great gains in introducing Structured Literacy across
the school and had Pam here from Learning Matters, on Tuesday.
Pam is supporting our staff in the implementation of this
programme in Ruru, Korora, Kotare and Karearea.  I need to
congratulate the staff for the hard mahi they have been putting in
to understanding the Science of Reading, that sits behind this
Professional Learning, as well as learning the strategies for taking a
structured approach to Spelling.  The next step is to apply this
theory to how we teach Reading. 

I hope the team has a much earned rest and I look forward to
seeing you all back next term,
Kelly

Week 4 - Aug 12-16
Aug 14 - WGHS Interviews @ PBS



Kaitiakitanga Day
As you will have seen from the planting at the school entrance, our Kaitiakitanga Day was a huge
success! Thank you to all whanau who could attend or contributed food to fuel our working bee. It was
wonderful to see students and their family members get stuck in and give our school grounds some
well deserved love. A special thanks to Mr Higgison for pulling this all together!

Kaitiakitanga: guardianship of the sky, 
the sea, and the land.



We are noticing a few cars starting to park in front of the bollards on the driveway. This isn’t a car
parking space, and when you do park here it means you are reversing out through the car park when
you leave, where children are also walking. 

If possible please can you reverse into all parks. This means when you do leave, you are able to see
clearly any children in the car park.

Please keep the disabled carpark free, unless you have a legitimate reason to use it. We have several
children with moonboots and crutches at the moment who benefit from being dropped off in this park
by their parents for an easier walk into school.  

We do still have some cars that stop across the car park entrance to drop their children off. There are
more cars moving in and out of the main gates now. Can you please make sure to drop your children
near the footpath by Playcentre and away from the bus stop. 

Most families collect their children from near the Old Bus Shed, thank you. It is helpful if you are
needing to cross the car park to get to your vehicle, if you can supervise your children. Staff do help
when they can, but we want everyone to be safe. 

Finally, if your child is biking! Amazing to have so many children doing this, but if you can encourage
them to walk their bike down the footpath from the Play Centre, behind The Big Rock, that would
mean those walking on the path are safe and sound. I hear there have been some near misses!

Car Parking Etiquette

This week you will have received your child’s midyear report. If you haven’t seen it yet please check your
child’s school bag! 3-Way conferences are an opportunity for you to have a chat with your child and
their teacher about their progress at school, and discuss anything these reports bring to your attention. 
This year, the conferences will be held on two dates. 
Week 1, Thursday, July 25 - from 3.30PM
Week 2, Wednesday, July 31 - from 1.30PM
For these conferences to start early on Wednesday, classes will finish early at 
12.30 to allow children to be collected or catch the bus home while the teachers 
prepare for interviews to begin.
To book your timeslot visit: https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/veqxn
Or scan the QR code to be directed to the booking page >>>

For any children who cannot be collected at 12.30, there will be limited 
supervision until 3pm provided by our wonderful teacher aids, Jenny and Dulcie. 
Email the Office to have your children added to their list. 



Emergency Contacts
Are yours up to date?

Last weeks Power Outage meant we got to have a good practice on
our emergency systems. We are working on how to ensure our
comms work, but in the meantime, please know in a power outage
we have no phone lines, so our major source of communication
will be via messenger, Facebook and ClassDojo.  If there is a
situation, please check there for updates, if you can. 

Do we have the correct emergency contact for you?  This is the
person we will contact to collect your child, if we can’t get a hold of
you.  Send this through to Courtney to update.  

Bernina

Science Fair
We are super proud of the mahi created by Karearea (Year 7 and 8) class.  They were able to use learner agency to
select if they wished to complete a Science Fair Project or create a mask or dress for the Bernina Fashion Awards.
We were lucky to have Mandy Tate and Adrien Smith come and judge the Science Fair Entries, and the winners will
head to the Northland Science Fair in August. The Bernina Fashion Award pieces will be on display in September.



Funding call for our Reading Programme
We recently purchased a set of Sunshine readers from the Decodables Series to 
support our Structured Literacy programme. These books are enjoyable for the 
kids, are based on high-frequency words with systematic progression for learning 
the sounds (phonemes) and the letter/s that represent them (graphemes).
We do not have further budget set aside this year to buy the next level of books
for our students who could really benefit from these. The next set costs $1,200.00
for a total of 200 books (5x 40 titles for reading groups) across four levels. 
Ideally, we are needing to purchase the decodable texts for all areas of the kura.
This is where we need your help, if you have experience with applying for grants,
or you wish to donate/sponsor as a whānau or business owner, please can you
contact the office or Tracey Morgan - tracey.m@whangareiheads.school.nz with
how you would/can help. We appreciate all the support you can give our tamariki. 

Treasurer Needed for the Community Library
Our amazing treasurer who has been looking after our finances for many years is
retiring from the position and we need someone to take on this role.
The position is not onerous, as we generally use only one supplier for our books and
have an annual turnover of around $2500 in the form of a grant from the council. We
meet once a month on a Thursday, and our meetings are short (generally only 45
minutes). We require a monthly report from the treasurer at those meetings. Our
retiring treasurer will work alongside the new person initially.
 Please contact Denise Humphries if you can help us or need more information
denise55.dh@gmail.com  

mailto:tracey.m@whangareiheads.school.nz
mailto:denise55.dh@gmail.com


Te Reo Māori 
Rerenga kupu/ kupu o te wā (phrase/word of the moment)

Fruit Donations!
The cold weather makes our active kids extra
hungry! If you have surplus fruit on your trees
we can put it to good use, and give our tamariki
the extra vitamins and full tummies they need
on these cold winter days. We always have toast
ready for lunch top ups, but fruit, and even
some local honey for recovering sore throats,
would be greatly appreciated by our students.
Contact the office if you can contribute!



Liam, Lachlan D, Keiran,
Zeke, Poppy & Kaia


